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DEADLINE FOR ITEMS FOR NOVEMBER: 10th November 

November 2021 and I feel the year hasn’t even started properly yet. Am I the only 
one? The season of remembrance is upon us and it is an honour to be able to pub-
lish the story of Rita Rowe’s life in the magazine this month. Rita was the oldest 
member of the Parish when she died last month and she lived a life full of adven-
ture, as you’ll read in her obituary.  Also this month, try and pop in to Lezant 
Church between 5 and 22nd. They are hosting a Remembrance exhibition featuring 
the silhouettes of men who died in WW1 and 2 and also a collection of homemade 
poppies. As always there will be a service of Remembrance at the War Memorial at 
Landue on Sunday 14th November at 10.45am—all are welcome. 
 
The next issue will be a double issue for December and January so please bear that 
in mind when sending through your news and events.  One final thought—have 
you signed Peter Lihou’s petition for speed restrictions on the A388? If you haven’t 
yet then  you can find a paper copy of the petition in the phone box in Trekenner. 
 

Jo Burt  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The views of the contributors are not necessarily those of the Editor or Magazine Committee. 
Advertisements are accepted in good faith, but neither the Editor nor the Committee can 
bear responsibility for the work done by, nor the behaviour of, the advertiser. 

 RAINFALL FIGURES FOR August from Trekenner Farm       
September 2021 121mm 
September 2020  47mm 
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ADVERTISEMENTS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 BUSINESS, FOR SALE AND WANTED ADVERTISEMENTS CAN BE PLACED 
 IN THIS MAGAZINE 

Half page: 5 issues £42.50  10 issues £85.00 (£8.50 per issue) 
Whole page: 5 issues £65  10 issues £130 (£13 per issue) 
For new advertisers, buy 5 or 10 and get one free so 6 for 5 or 11 for 10. 
If fewer than 5 booked then £9 for half page and £15 for whole page per issue. 
Note to advertisers: We would request that for new advertisements or when you 
change the advertisement during a current contract, you provide us with the adver-
tisement as you want it to appear, preferably in pdf or jpg format but Word is also 
acceptable. Any errors made in the advertisement provided are the advertiser’s 
responsibility and not of the Magazine Committee. 

For sale and wanted adverts for can be sent to the editor via email to 
lezantnews@gmail.com or post them to:-  Jo Burt,  Trehane, Trekenner, 
PL15 9PH and we will try and include them in the newsletter. Cost £1 per 
‘For Sale’ advertisement. No charge for “Free to good home” adverts. Don’t 
forget our “Congratulations” feature is available for local major personal 
events . 

Free to a good home 

Silver Medal Two in One Cross Trainer by Roger Black        
Fitness, google Argos 335/9071.  Free, fully assembled. 

 Telephone 01579 371112.  

Mustard Seed Relief Mission 2021  

The deadline for your filled shoebox is Saturday 6th November; delivery to Little 
Comfort or telephone 01566 775676 or 07867 905645.  

For more information see last months mag or contact 
   Janet Wild   janet.wild@hotmail.com 
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RITA ROWE    5TH MAY 1925 TO 25TH AUGUST 2021 
 

Rita May Rowe born on 5th May 1925  at 1, The Yews 
Treburley and where she returned to live in the last 20 
years of her life.  Before she was 2 she moved with 
her parents to a new bungalow on the farm at Wal-
ston near Rezare. In 1927, her brother, Roy, was born 
and 3 years later her brother Ivor. Rita grew up learn-
ing farm life, helping her Mum feed the poultry and 
collect eggs. When she was quite young she learnt to 
play the piano as her mother had done, this led to a 
lifelong love of music and song, with an amazing 
memory for lyrics. She attended Trekenner Primary 
school until she was 12 when her parents decided to 
send her to a girls’ school, Gunnerside, in Plymouth. 
While there she lodged with an elderly couple known 
to the family, and returned home at weekends. Rita’s 
education there was cut short when the school closed because of the impending 
effects of WW2.  

Rita returned home and was encouraged by her parents to help in the office of her 
father’s butchers shop in Devonport. She was not happy there and decided to apply 
for a job in the Civil Service in the Admiralty Office.  She was successful and was 
posted to Royal William Yard in Devonport in the Victualling Department, helping to 
provision ships with vital supplies. As the effects ofWW2 increased on Plymouth, it 
was decided to move the offices to Launceston in Dunheved Road.  Rita was able to 
cycle to work each day with other friends from the Lezant area.  When the war end-
ed the offices returned to Devonport and Rita met many important members of the 
Admiralty who visited the offices, including Louis Mountbatten. She also began to 
explore hobbies there, getting involved in many play productions with the Royal 
Dockyard Players and, in recent years, the Plymouth Theatre Company.  She organ-
ised several trips to the Devonport Playhouse which were enjoyed by many in the 
parish until this became a little too much due to her failing health. Rita’s sense of 
adventure and ambition eventually made her decide to apply for posts in London. 
She gained a post in the Admiralty Office of the Ministry of Defence and found a flat 
of her own.   
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In the early 1950s, Rita applied and was accepted for a post in Madrid, Spain, some-
where she had always wanted to go. She really loved the Spanish way of life and 
even had Flamenco lessons, buying some much cherished castanets.  While there 
she began to explore other parts of the country as well as travelling to Morocco.  Her 
contract had been for three years but she was recalled to take up a new post as her 
experience was needed to set up offices in Beirut in the Lebanon. Although very dis-
appointed not to be staying in Madrid, she took up the challenge of another country 
and its customs and soon made many friends including Emile Atiya, who she said had 
been the love of her life. Midway through 1958 she had to rush home after being 
told the sad news that her father had died in an accident on the farm. After spending 
some time at home supporting her mother, she then had to return to Beirut to con-
tinue her work. During her two years there she took more opportunities to explore 
parts of the country and also visited Jerusalem and Bethlehem. In the Holy Land, she 
collected some water from the river Jordan, which she brought back to be used for 
Rosamund’s Christening in 1959.  Returning to London to work again it wasn’t long 
before she was offered another overseas post, this time in Bangkok, Thailand. Here 
she was to spend the next two years, learning to drive in a Series One Land Rover in 
the busy Bangkok streets.  Exploring other parts of this country and Vietnam, Cam-
bodia and Hong Kong were also part of her 2 years there. When the time came to 
return home, Rita decided to travel a different way. She flew to Honolulu in Hawaii 
before continuing to Arizona to meet her Uncle Jack and Auntie Bessie, her Mum’s 
sister. Although there had been a lot of correspondence over the years, she had not 
met this part of the family and had a few wonderful weeks with them before flying 
back to London and home with many photos to show. Her American visit was the 
start of closer links with the family in Arizona who visited Cornwall twice after this. 
From then on, Rita continued her career in London, visiting naval vessels in port as 
part of her perks of the job. Eventually she moved from the Admiralty offices to Ar-
my Education services in the same building. The Admiralty was always her first love 
and Lord Nelson her hero.  She enjoyed visiting museums, theatres and exhibitions 
and made many friends. She also took evening classes including upholstery and was 
able to recover some small pieces of furniture for her flat.  Rita visited her dear 
Mother as often as she could and took her on holiday abroad for the first time to her 
favourite place, Madrid. They also had other holidays to Paris and Ireland. When Rita 
retired she was able to spend more time with her Mother, returning to stay in her 
flat in London to visit friends and attend events. 
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In 1997 Rita arranged a very special party for the 100th birthday of her dear 
mother.  By this time, Mrs Rowe had become very frail and need much care. Rita 
fulfilled this need and stayed permanently with her. The party was a great suc-
cess, attended  by many family members and friends. Sadly the following year, 
Mrs Rowe died at the age of 101.  Rita then moved from her childhood home at 
Walston to the cottage where she had been born and where she spent the last 
years of her life.     

She kept her independence with her little car and visited friends and family, 
attending local events and places of interest.  She started attending Trebullett 
chapel regularly , again making friends and enjoying the chapel’s social events.   
She kept her flat in London and continued to travel there by bus for special 
events or to catch up with friends but, by the time she reached 90, she was find-
ing this difficult because as her increasing dementia made her confused about 
travel times.   Independence was now difficult and, after a spell in hospital she 
agreed to have carers to help her to continue to live at home. Unfortunately, in 
December 2018, she had a serious fall at home, breaking her upper thigh bone. 
An operation to repair this was successful but she was unable to walk again de-
spite having physiotherapy so she then had to leave her cottage to be looked 
after in Pendruccombe Nursing home. Here she settled quite well in the caring 
kind environment.  This last year saw a real decline in Rita’s health and memory. 
Sadly she began to forget much of her amazing life and the people she met, alt-
hough we were so lucky that she always remembered her family and her early 
life at Walston.  She made an impression on everyone she met as a very inter-
esting, independent and lovely lady who was always immaculately dressed. We 
are all fortunate to have known and loved her.  
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In Remembrance 
Leonard Heywood Bray    1894-1915 

An extract from Launceston Then! 
Leonard was born in 1894 to Thomas and Emma Bray at Landue Mill, Lezant. His 
Father was an Agricultural Worker. By 1911 Thomas had passed away and the fami-
ly had moved to Tredown Cottages, Lezant with Leonard 
working as a Farm Labourer. He enlisted at Holsworthy 
with the Royal North Devon Hussars Yeomanry as a Private 
with the 1/1st . The 1/1st were with the 2nd South West-
ern Mounted Brigade, who in September 1915 left Col-
chester for Liverpool. On September 24th it boarded ‘RMS 
Olympic’ and sailed the next day. It arrived at Mudros on 
October 1st and then on to Suvla Bay. The regiment landed 
in Gallipoli on October 9th and was attached to the 11th 
(Northern) Division (digging trenches). In November it was 
in the firing line, attached to the 2nd Mounted Division and 53rd (Welsh) Infantry 
Division. It was during this November fighting that Leonard was killed in action on 
November 29th, 1915 aged 22. He was interred in the Green Hill Cemetery, Turkey.  
Leonard is one of  twelve men from WW1 who are commemorated on the Lezant 
War Memorial at Landue. A further three men who fell in WW2 are also commem-
orated. You can read more about all their lives here  launcestonthen.co.uk/
index.php/the-parishes/lezant/ 

1914-1918                                                         1939-1945 
William T Hodge         Richard Haig  
Leonard H Bray                                                                          Percy John Rowe  
Charles Roberts                               John Thomas Wilton 
Walter W Lee 
Ernest Jasper 
Wilfred Lane 
Elias Sanders MM 
Charles T Budge 
Henry Doney 
William Osborne 
John Steed  
Samuel L Abbot  
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YOUR COUNCILLORS 

Mrs V Hill (Chair)     01566  772786           Mrs J Dinnis  (Vice Chair)   01566 782104       
I G Nash                     01579 370644            N H Burden                          01566 782286                                  
G Holter             01579 371223            P J Cairns                              01566 782351                                    
T Unwin                     07711663229             S Simmons                            01566 782428 
T Minson                   07516990715 
 
A Parsons (Cornwall Councillor) 07743446289 or 01566 782296  

 
OUR PARISH CLERK: Mrs Sam Inman 01566 784050   

E mail lezantparishclerk@gmail.com 

PARISH TAXI SCHEME 
FOR RESIDENTS OF LEZANT PARISH ONLY 

The parish council subsidy for the taxi scheme is now £4 per trip, return £4 each 
way. The fares charged by Launceston Taxis are as below. As a resident of Lezant 
Parish, you are entitled to a subsidy of £4.00 for any taxi journey at any time, so 
long as a taxi is available.  To take advantage of the scheme the taxi must be pre-
booked through Launceston Taxis on 07340 813434. The taxi driver will have a 
form that he will complete. You sign the form and pay the reduced rate to the 
driver. Please note that the single fares quoted below are for guidance only, if you 
live outside one of the villages the fare may differ slightly:  

 Prices effective from 1st April 2021 

 Lezant  £9.00   Subsidy £4.00    You pay £5.00 

 Tregada £9.00                      You pay £5.00 

 Trekenner £10.00                     You pay £6.00 

 Trekelland £9.00                                  You pay £5.00 

 Trebullett £10.00                                  You pay £6.00 

 Treburley £10.00                                  You pay £6.00 
 Rezare  £10.50                  You pay £6.50 

For example, a return journey from Treburley to Launceston will cost  £12 in total.  
The Parish Council would encourage all residents to use the taxi whenever possible 
although it is appreciated that a taxi is not always available. Pre-booking the day 
before can sometimes help. Remember, the taxi cannot be used on a regular 
basis for commuting between home and work, nor as a school-run vehicle.   

Potholes, Fly Tipping etc. If you have something to report an exact location and 
photo on your mobile phone are useful. Members of the public are also able to do 
this directly to Cornwall Council (0300 1234 100), online or at www.fixmystreet.com 
HIGHWAYS The Clerk reports any problems that come to her attention to Cormac. 
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PARISH COUNCIL 

 
Finding out about planning in the parish  
Details of all planning applications are placed on parish notice boards and can be 
found on the parish website www.lezantparish.org.uk/planning. All applications, 
planning decisions and advice of any pre-applications will be published in the Lezant 
Newsletter. Due to timings of publication it is possible the deadline for comments 
may have passed. Up-to-date information on planning can be found at http://
planning.cornwall.gov.uk/online-applications   
 
Planning 

Application: PA21/08532. Variation of condition 2 of decision PA21/04909 dated 
21/07/2021 Conversion (and Extension) of barn to dwelling including extension to 
barn, detached plant room, solar PV ground array, sewerage treatment plant. 
Rezare Barn, Rezare  

Application: PA21/07958. Proposed 2no. pole barns and open dung store. Landue 
Farm, Lezant  

Status of previous applications 

Application PA21/04549. WITHDRAWN. Penscombe Barns, Lezant. Variation of 
condition 2 in respect of decision notice APP/C0820/A/05/1180756 Conversion of 
barns to 5 dwellings to include studio and workshop 

Application PA21/04594. WITHDRAWN. Penscombe Barns, Lezant. Variation of 
condition 2 in respect of E1/2004/01681 barns to five dwellings to include studio 
and workshop use) dated 04.02.2005 to provide better access for parking spaces 
and garaging. 

Application PA21/08788. APPROVED. Trehane Cottage, Trekenner. NMA to decision 
PA20/08049 - addition of two roof windows. 

Application PA21/07367. APPROVED. Keswick Road from Trebullett to junction 
south of Trekenner. Construction of a detached single wooden garage.  
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TREBURLEY SOCIAL CLUB 

November events 

Monday 1st  Annual General Meeting. All 
members are encouraged to attend. Time to 
be announced.  

Saturday 13th Entertainment evening with 
Johnny M. 

Members £2.50, non members £3.  8pm start. 

Saturday 20th  Quiz night - Angela Morrison will be your host. 

£1.50 per person. 8pm start.  

Wednesday 24th  Bingo Evening. 

Saturday 27th       Pasty, pint and pudding evening. £5 per person.  The club will 
open from 6:30pm. Please contact Cindy in advance as this is a  ticketed event. 

https://treburleysocialclub.wordpress.com 
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CHRISTMAS SHOPPING TRIP TO TRURO 

Our Christmas Shopping Trip is being arranged for Wednesday 
1st December 2021 and I’ve received several bookings already. 

Pick-ups will be as usual from Lezant, Trebullett, Treburley and 
Launceston and we aim to be in Truro by 11am.  We will leave 
Truro at 4pm so we will have plenty of time to shop, visit the 
museum, the cathedral or meet with friends.  We should arrive back at around 
5pm.   

Cost will depend on the number of people booking but is unlikely to be more than 
£12 per person. The more people coming, the less the cost, so please tell your 
friends and family about our trip.  The more the better! 

I have several people booked already so please don’t delay.  Details of definite cost 
and times of pick up will be advised nearer the date. 

Please email me on jillprice1@yahoo.co.uk or phone 01579 370835 or message me 
on Facebook to reserve your seat.  No money required yet.   
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News from Trebullett Methodist Church 

This year our Harvest Festival services seemed 
more poignant as last year we were in lockdown 
and all services were cancelled. This year, on enter-
ing the building, the wonderful aroma of harvest 
scents first hit us and then we saw how the chapel 
had been beautifully decorated with displays of 
flowers, fruit and vegetables. 

Neil Burden led the morning service and showed his 
love of colour and the seasons throughout the year 
with a colourful montage of photographs he had 
taken of flowers, insects, shrubs, animals and wild-
life to remind us of all we can be thankful for. Eve-
ryone enjoyed singing those rousing harvest hymns 
and we were thrilled to welcome back many who 
had been shielding and now felt able to come along 
to celebrate. 

We began the evening Harvest by singing new 
words to a Harvest Hymn played by Edward Lancas-
ter, thinking of those in need, and then it took the form of a delicious bring and 
share tea.  After the tea,  Angela Morrison led a fun quiz much enjoyed by all with 
everyone learning something new.  Gifts from the event went to Launceston Food-
bank.  Proceeds from the tea and a stall of fresh produce raised £140 for Water Aid. 

 

Trebullett Methodist Church Services for November 

 
7th November 11am              Morning Service with Mrs Ann Foster 

14th November 11am  Morning Service with Mr Henry Stanbury 

21st November 11am  Morning Service with Mr Andrew Baker 

28th November 11am  Morning Service with Mrs Maryanne Parsons 
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T. R. ROWE 
TREBURLEY GARAGE 

LAUNCESTON, CORNWALL 
TEL: 01579 370348 

 

 
 
 

VEHICLE REPAIRS AND SERVICING 
MOT TESTING 

COMPUTERISED DIAGNOSTICS  
PETROL SALES 

VINTAGE & CLASSIC CARS WELCOME 

Serving the Motorist for over 60 years 

    GLEBE VETERINARY SURGERY 
  LEZANT PL15 9PP 

  RCVS APPROVED SMALL ANIMAL PRACTICE 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Opening Hours: 
Monday to Thursday 9am-5pm 
Friday and Saturday 9am-noon 

Evening Surgery Wednesday 7pm-8pm 
EMERGENCY SERVICE AVAILABLE 

Please phone 01579 371295 for an appointment 
Website :  www.glebevets.co.uk 
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Dipping Sheep at Trekenner Farm- memories by Neil Burden. 

For many years there was a legal requirement to manually dip all sheep at a desig-
nated place from the end of July into August, following a National Sheep Scab order 
to eradicate the disease in 1928. This statutory requirement meant the use of a 
noxious organochloride/phosphorous (OP) chemicals. These related Diazinon 
chemicals were banned worldwide by early 1990’s. This at the time plus a disinfect-
ant was the only effective means to kill sheep scab mite that lived in the ear of the 
sheep during the summer, who become active in the colder weather, showing up 
by intense irritation on the skin by blood sucking under the fleece. To ease the irri-
tation sheep would constantly rub against fences and trees, their winter fleece 
damaged and the wool fell off. This also weakened the sheep and made the sheep 
vulnerable to death in severe weather. Sheep Scab is the earliest known infection 
in sheep, known by Moses and mentioned in Leviticus 22. To protect sheep in earli-
er centuries, farmers would dip sheep as routine using tar oil, arsenic, or tobacco 
strike happens in damp hot weather, blow flies/blue bottles would see the damp 
fleece as a good place to lay their eggs, then the maggots would suck blood from 
the sheep’s skin. 
 
For Lezant parish the annual dipping of sheep was at Trekenner Farm where the 
Daniel family lived and was overseen by the Parish Policeman. This was a monoto-
nous task for Mr Daniel and his son Phil. The oblong dip was about 6ft deep, the 
size of a single bed and had a single safety rail, each sheep manually shoved in 
where they would bob around like seals, the sheep had to be saturated, the dip 
accommodating  3 adult sheep or 5 lambs. There was a wooden baffle on a hinge 
so the sheep had to stay in the deep area as the person in charge dunked each 
swimming animal with a wooden shaped T staff. After 3 minutes the pivoted baffle 
would be raised  so the sheep could then walk up an incline to the small draining 
pen. Some dip would drain and return to the dip as they stood on a small concrete 
pad, even so the dip solution had to be frequently checked with a calibrated stick 
and water added plus even more chemicals. 
 
This chore at Trekenner ran for 3 days, each flock being kept separate on the parish 
roads. Often a flock from the east of the parish would be followed by one from the 
west or north of the parish, some farmers having to walk these sheep 3 miles each 
way. For the larger flocks it would mean an all-morning task with an early start to 
arrive by 8.30 am, every sheep the farmer owned had to be dipped. The duty of the 
policeman watching was to make sure every dipped animal was totally immersed 
so that the dip solution went in the ears where those scab mites would be hiding. 
Getting the sheep to go down the rough lane to the dip required much shouting, 
barking dogs, and several helpers.  
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The older sheep knew the process and hated the smell of the dip, to say it was a 
bit of a pantomime is an understatement. There was often drama as some dipped 
sheep would panic and swallow some dip and turn turtle . Then a couple of brave 
strong men would try and get the animal out before it drowned, by it being thor-
oughly dipped by themselves, thus making it a bit of a spectator sport for the 
locals. The worst experience I had was a thunderstorm on the way home, the 
sheep all steaming and inhaling the fumes of the dip from those they were fol-
lowing, several sheep were dead the following day – seeing dead sheep inside the 
field gate the next morning and with a personal loss of voice and sore throat for 
many days brought that trek to Trekenner to an end. New methods were availa-
ble to control diseases. Portable dips on a trailer visiting each farm by contractors 
using residual pyrethroid chemicals became the norm: it was easier to apply new 
residual chemical treatments for strike  which are very effective and prevent the 
tiny maggots from shedding their skin when they hatch and hence die. Fly strike 
is something that shepherds dreaded in times past and even now a late Indian 
summer can still be a vulnerable time as the various treatments lose their effec-
tiveness.  Sadly, however many farmers have suffered greatly by dipping sheep 
with these now shown to be very dangerous chemicals. Many have been diag-
nosed with chronic disease like multiple sclerosis affecting the nervous system 
and severe depression. Much was written in the farming press over the years, 
debates in Parliament and denials that the chemicals were dangerous. To claim 
any compensation for those affected has been long and challenging.  

 
Lezant Youth Club (OOF) 

 will start again from 

 Friday 12 November 

Trebullett Hall 6.30pm 

Age 8 years plus 
Any information or questions 

please contact Louise on  
07866469550 
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Phone: 01579 370126 

Mobile: 07597 307544 

16 Monks Hill 

Treburley  

Launceston PL15 9PZ 

Local Painter & Decorator 

Over 20 years experience 

Clean Professional Service 

For all your interior and exterior paint and paper 
finishes 

Free Estimates. 

Competitive Rates. 

Mobile Foot Care 

Sally Isaac S.A.C. Dip. FHPT/FHPP 

Gentle and professional 
foot care in the comfort of 

your own home 

If you suffer discomfort from corns, callus,  
ingrown toenails, cracked heels, thickened nails etc. 

or just have difficulty cutting your toenails  
give me a call 

Telephone Sally 
07961 076 168 

 A.N. JEWELL 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                            

                                                           Email: anjewell71@yahoo.com  
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JOHN CLARK 

CARPENTRY 

PAINTING AND DECORATING 

GENERAL MAINTENANCE 

01579 370758 

07775 506235 
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News from St Briochus, Lezant 
    
On Friday 1st October, for the first 
time since the start of the pan-
demic, we were very pleased to 
welcome the children of Treken-
ner School, their members of 
staff, parents, grandparents and 
friends back to St Briochus for 
their Harvest Festival. It was lovely 
to see the children again and we 
all very much enjoyed watching 
and listening to their different 
class performances. The Rev. Sean 
Clancy took the service and elicited some very spirited responses while gauging 
the popularity of different vegetables!  The children very kindly brought a vast 
array of harvest offerings with them, which were subsequently delivered to the 
Launceston Food Bank on their behalf.  After the service, refreshments were laid 
on for the children before they went home.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The following Sunday, the Reverend Canon Richard Maynard took a service of 
Holy Communion, continuing the celebration of Harvest.  The church had been 
beautifully decorated, in advance of the services, by some very kind volunteers, 
who had got together with lots of flowers, greenery and a marvelous array of 
fruit and vegetables. Thank you very much indeed to all those who helped! 
 
As we approach the Remembrance period at St Briochus in November, there will 
be an exhibition of silhouettes, representing those from the Parish who lost their 
lives during both the First and Second World Wars, together with their histories 
and a display of hand crafted poppies. Please do feel free to come and have a 
look, the exhibition will run from 5th - 22nd November, the church will be open 
daily. 
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Lezant Flower and Garden Group 

CHRISTMAS DEMONSTRATION AND WORKSHOP 
 BY LOUISE TRENERRY 

Come and join us at Trebullett Hall on Wednesday 17th November at 7.30pm for an 
evening when Louise will demonstrate three Christmas arrangements which will be 
raffled.  She will include one with a candle and we will then have a go at making 
one for ourselves to take home.   Louise will provide all the necessary materials – 
bases, candles, etc. – but she has asked that we all bring scissors or secateurs and 
some greenery from our gardens.  The greenery is not essential as she will also 
provide but you may have greenery from a favourite shrub or tree you would like 
to include. 

Members, guests and visitors all welcome. 

Cost:  Members £4, Visitors £5 to include re-
freshments. Raffle tickets £2 per ticket. 

So we have some idea of numbers, please RSVP 
to Jill Price on 01579 370835 or jill-
price1@yahoo.co.uk 

 

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES FOR NOVEMBER 2021 
  
Sunday     7 Nov  Holy Communion         11am 
 
Sunday   14 Nov               (Remembrance Sunday)   
                                        War Memorial                         1045am 
                               Remembrance Communion                    11am 
 
Sunday   21 Nov  Morning Prayer         11am 
              
Sunday   28 Nov  Holy Communion          11am 
      
 
If you wish to check the details of any services, require any further information or 
indeed need any other help, please do not hesitate to give a ring: 
  
Churchwarden Diana Anderson 01579 370971 
Secretary   Bridget Pentreath  07802 177803 
  
*The latest Church of England and Government guidelines are followed for services 
and private prayer at St Briochus. Hand sanitiser and disposable masks are always 
available.    
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A J DESIGN 
 

Andy Paton MCIAT 
Chartered Architectural Technologist offering  

a complete Architectural Service, including: 
· Building Design Service 
· Domestic and Commercial 
· Planning and Building Regulations 
· Conversions 
· Extensions 
· Adaptations for the Disabled 
· New Build 
· Barns and Listed Buildings 
· Project Management 
· Free Initial Visit 

01579 370567 
Andy Paton, MCIAT 

16 Treburley Close, Treburley, Launceston PL15 9PG 



 

22 

Transport – Bus and Coach and Travel Information 
12 Mon - Sat. Bude - Launceston - Plymouth, Sun Launceston - Plymouth.  
GoCornwallBus (www.plymouthbus.co.uk) Tel. 01752 662271.  
6A Mon-Sun. Exeter-Okehampton-Launceston-Bude. Stagecoach Southwest.  
www.stagecoachbus.com/devon.01392 427711Disability helpdesk 01392 889749 
National Express Coaches  -  www.nationalexpress.com 
Launceston Taxis (Parish Taxi Scheme) 07340 813434 
Little Red Bus—Launceston Community Transport Partnership. Please give 24 hours’ 
notice to book your seat by phoning 01566 777960 Mon-Fri 10.00-12.00. Return fare 
£3, single £2, concessionary bus passes accepted for Dial A Ride only. 
TAP Transport (non-urgent health related journeys) 01872 223388 
Traveline www.travelinesw.com  0871 200 2233  
National Rail Enquiries www.nationalrail.co.uk 0845 7484950 
 
Hospital – Launceston Community Hospital Main Hospital 01566 761000;  
MIU 01566 761030; Physiotherapy Outpatients 01566 761022 
Dentistry— If you do not have an NHS dentist and want to add your name to the NHS 
waiting list please call 03330 063 300 from 7.30am to 10.30pm.  Dentistry. If you need 
urgent dental treatment but do not currently have an NHS dentist, please call 0333 
404 0290  
 
Local and central government  
Lezant Parish Council – Chair Mrs Vali Hill  01566 772786 Clerk: Mrs Sam Inman, 01566 
784050, lezantparishclerk@gmail.com  
Member of Parliament:  Mr Scott Mann (Conservative) Constituency Office :  Landline 
01208 74337 
Cornwall Councillor:  Mr Adrian Parsons 01566 782296 
Cornwall Council  0300 1234 100 (all Departments)  www.cornwall.gov.uk 
Cornwall Council One Stop Shop & Registrar —Launceston Library, Bounsall's Lane,  
PL15 9AB. Open Tues, Wed, Fri 9.30am-4pm. Registrar open Wed 9.30am-1pm and 
1.30pm to 4pm. Fri 9.30am-12.30pm and 1pm-4.30pm. Or phone 0300 1234 181 Mon-
Fri 8.30am-6pm 
 
Children at Risk - If you know of a child at risk 0300 123 1116 
Police: PCSO 30115 Mark Canvin Email: 
mark.CANVIN@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk    Tel. non emergency: 101  
Refuse: Household  and Recycling Collections 0300 1234 141 Collection day Thursday 
for whole parish.  Launceston Waste and Recycling Centre, Pennygillam Industrial Es-
tate, Launceston. Open all year except Christmas Day, Boxing Day and New Years Day 
9am to 4pm.  0300 1234 141. Replacement recycling bags: from One Stop Shop (see 
above). 
Tourist Information Centre- White Hart Arcade, Launceston Tel. 01566 772321 
Parish website—www.lezantparish.org.uk 
 

Local Information—services   
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UNDER NEW MANAGEMENT 

OPEN NOW 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Doggy Day Care £12 (7:30am – 5:30pm) 
Dog Boarding from £15  Cat Boarding £11 

Book now to avoid disappointment! 
01566 772635/ 07740269014 

Josh & Debbie Theobald look forward to meeting your dog and cat. 
Heated indoor kennels and cattery, large grass outdoor exercise area. 

Council licensed 
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Recycling for Charity project updates 
October has been an extremely busy month, we promoted the project at Duchy Col-
lege Freshers Fair, Launceston Town Hall Fun Palace, Callington New Outlook group, 
Delaware Pre School, and have plans for more talks in November.  It’s great to see all 

ages recycling more. 
 

We sent Terracycle 43 BOXES this month, that’s 462 kg of mainly crisps & snacks & 
biscuit packets, Pringles tubes, bread bags, cheese wrappers, sweet packets, tooth-

paste tubes and brushes  
diverted from being binned and incinerated, which will now be processed and made 

into new products like benches, garden furniture, water-buts, kids toys etc.  
and raising funds for Kicks Count charity who aim to reduce UK still-births. 

 
Plus a car full of CD's & DVD's was sent to Animal Free Research in Bude and we’ll 
soon be sending off unwanted mobile phones, stamps, jewellery for Hill Pony Re-

sources who have rescued ponies at Kelly Bray and around 60 ink jet cartridges which 
helps our project directly. 

 
From the 1st of November the Pet Food programme is closing. The sponsors are no 

longer continuing this programme with Terracycle BUT you can take your pet pouches 
and flexible plastic pet food bags to TESCO stores and they will recycle them with 

carrier bags and other plastic packaging. 

 
 

One programme closes and 2 others open. We can now accept Warburton’s waxy bread 
bags and 
packaging from bread rolls, baps, bagels, crumpets, wraps, pittas, thins, brioche, crois-
sants …. 

The Recycling project trailer will be in 
Launceston Tesco on TUESDAY November 2nd from 10:15 – 11:15am  

then onto South Petherwin for 11:30am  
and Coads Green at 12 noon before heading back to Golberdon to box up. 

 If you would like to join us and see the operation in our garage, please come along. 
Contact Ali for directions 07305 044049 or SHARE@south-hill.co.uk  

 If this date isn’t convenient, arrange another time. 
 

For details of all our locations and items we accept please visit  
www.south-hill.co.uk/charity-recycling  
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Funfit  Alternate Fridays. Trebullett Hall  11am to 
12noon 

01566 782286 

Bible Study Tuesdays - Trebullett Hall 2-3pm  01566 782921 

Lezant Flower and Garden 
Group   

 3rd Wednesday 7.30pm Church Room 01579 370835 

Launceston Area Art Group Thursdays—Trebullett Hall  Phone for details.  01579 363748 

Lezant Bellringers Practice Night Wednesdays   Lezant Church  01579 370993 

Lezant Church Cake Sale 2nd Saturday Church Room  10.30-12 noon.  01579 370861 
 

Lezant Horticultural Society    01579 370621 

Lezant Parish Archive Group  Meetings as advertised in Parish Magazine.  01566 782286 Ruth Burden 
01579 370370 Nigel Jonas  

Lunch Club   Last Wednesday 12 noon Trebullett Hall  01566 782286 

Parish Council    2nd Tuesday. Church Room.7.30pm    Clerk: 01566 784050 

Patchwork Group   Tuesdays October to March 01566 782556  

The Sew and Sews   Alternate Mondays  01566 782282 

Short Mat Bowls     Every Monday 7pm Trebullett Hall   01566 782282 

Tots and Tea   Alternate Mondays—Trebullett Hall   01566 782223 

Trebullett Coffee Morning 
   

1st Wednesday Trebullett Hall  10.30-12 
noon.  

01566 782286  

Treburley Social Club  
   

Daily 7.30pm-11.00 pm  

Fridays only 6 30pm-11.30pm 
01579 370889   

Trekenner School FOTS  Chair: Kelly Menhenitt 07715 576535  

Women's Institute  2nd Wednesday 7.30 pm (March-October and 
2pm November, January and February.) 
Church Room 

Cynthia on 01579 370182 

Youth Club Fridays 6.30 -8pm Louise on 01566 782203 

WORSHIP  
Lezant Church—St Briochus   
Contact: Bridget Pentreath (07802 177803) Church Warden- Diana Anderson (01579 370971) 

Trebullett Methodist Chapel   
Minister – Rev. Jo Smart (01566 782921) Secretary: Mrs T Stafford (01208 871366) 

Local Information—clubs and activities 
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What’s on in November... 

Monday 1 Social Club AGM  Treburley Social Club  

Tuesday 2 Recycling for Charity collection 

Launceston and Coads Green 

See page  16 

Friday 5 –22 Exhibition of Poppies and Silhou-
ettes 

St Briochus Church, Lezant 

Saturday 6 Deadline for Mustard Seed Mis-
sion shoe boxes  

See page 18 

Tuesday  9 Parish Council Meeting Trebullett Hall, 7.30pm 

Friday 12 Youth Club (oof) 8+ restarts Trebullett Hall 6.30pm 

Saturday 13 Entertainment evening with 
Johnny M 

Treburley Social Club 8pm 

Sunday 14 Remembrance Sunday War memorial, Landue 10.45am  

Wednesday 17 Flower and Garden Group—
CHRISTMAS DEMONSTRATION AND 
WORKSHOP  

Trebullett Hall 7.30pm  

Saturday 20 Quiz Night Treburley Social Club 8pm 

Wednesday 24 Bingo Evening Treburley Social Club 

Saturday 27 Pasty and Pint evening Treburley Social Club from 
6.30pm 

Friday 26 Trekenner School Open day for 
2022 school starters  

Contact 01579 370435  to book 
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HCPC registered Chartered Physiotherapists 
offering individual assessment and treatment 

programmes 
- Spinal conditions: back/neck pain including sciatica/nerve pain 

and whiplash 
- Sports injuries 
- Sprains & strains 
- Arthritic joint pain 
- Pre & post-operative rehab 
- Biomechanical assessment 
- Targeted strengthening/rehabilitation programs 
- Acupuncture 
- Shockwave therapy: tennis/golfer’s elbow, Achilles 

tendinopathy, plantar fasciitis and more 
- Electrotherapy including ultrasound 
- Kinesio-taping 
- Manual therapy including joint and soft tissue mobilisations, 

myofascial release 
-    Onward referral to specialist consultants if required 

 
For further information e-mail 

enquiries@treburleyphysio.co.uk 
Call us on 01579 371081 or visit the website 

www.treburleyphysio.co.uk   
 



 

18 

Open day 26th November  

Lezant WI  

We met at Trebullett Hall on the evening of Wednesday 13th October for a very 
interesting and thought provoking talk by Mr. Rupert Armstrong-Evans. 

The theme of the talk was “How to save the World in 30 minutes” 

The main problem facing the world is the production of too much carbon and me-
thane. Change however, can start in the home with more effective waste manage-
ment. The use of landfill can be okay provided the right materials are used. Some 
plastics would be better sent to landfill as they hold carbon, whereas incinerating 
them would release carbon. Planting of trees is a good way of capturing carbon as 
they grow. However, if then used as fuel they then release carbon. Over the years 
successive governments have been guilty of knee-jerk legislation instead of long-
term decisions.  Another problem is that big business have too much influence over 
government policy.  Politicians thought wind power insignificant, however, now it 
accounts for 40% of power generated. It is encouraging that people are taking the 
problems seriously and talking about ways to save the planet. The next meeting 
will be on Wednesday 10th November, 2021 at 2pm at Trebullett Hall.  Visitors and 
new members always welcome.  Contact: Cynthia Jewell Tel: 01579-370182. 
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